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SUMMARY 

Award a construction contract to Gentry General Engineering, Inc. in the amount of 
$285,764 for the Curb / Gutter and Sidewalk Reconstruction Project. 
 
RECOMMENDATION  

1. Approve plans and specifications for the Curb / Gutter and Sidewalk Reconstruction 
Project FY 2018-19. 

2. Award the construction contract for the Curb / Gutter and Sidewalk Reconstruction 
Project FY 2018-19 to Gentry General Engineering, Inc. in the amount of $285,764. 

3. Authorize the Public Works Director to approve any future change orders for 
construction and professional engineering construction support services within the 
approved project budget. 
 

PRIORITY POLICY STATEMENT 

This item matches the following Priority Policy Statement/s: 

 Infrastructure and City Assets. 
 
FISCAL IMPACT 

Gentry General Engineering, Inc. of Rancho Cucamonga submitted the lowest 
responsible bid in the amount of $285,764. The bid documents have been reviewed by 
staff and are considered acceptable.  
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Funding for this project is from Sanitation and Drainage Capital Outlay funds.    
Sufficient funds are available to complete this project.  A Budget Data Sheet / Summary 
of Bids is attached for City Council’s reference (Attachment 1).  
 
DISCUSSION 

The Curb / Gutter and Sidewalk Reconstruction Project FY 2018-19 will upgrade and / 
or replace damaged curb and gutter, sidewalks, driveways and install access ramps at 
various locations throughout the City.  The locations of the access ramps were selected 
from resident requests.  These locations have been identified as deficient and will 
improve accessibility, safety and aesthetics.   

Six bids were received on April 25, 2019 for the Curb / Gutter and Sidewalk 
Reconstruction Project FY 2018-19.  Gentry General Engineering, Inc. of Rancho 
Cucamonga submitted the lowest responsible bid in the amount of $285,764.  The low 
bid as submitted is approximately 5.7% above the engineer’s estimate of $270,435.  
The bid documents have been reviewed by staff and are considered acceptable.  

The tentative construction start date is late July 2019 with an anticipated project 
completion in late October.  
 

An environmental assessment has been prepared in accordance with the California 
Environmental Quality Act Guidelines and it has been determined that the project is 
categorically exempt. 
 
 
Attachments: 

 Attachment 1 – Budget Data / Summary of Bids 


